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Cycling the extra mile for local Dementia group
A group of people from Worcestershire have raised £2,500 to ensure a local dementia organisation can continue its work helping those with young on-set dementia. 
Adam and Tom Soley, Jodie Jeomans, Jack French, Andy Bride and Chris Williams completed the 160 mile cycle from Malvern to Croyde late last year in just two days to raise money for The Young Onset Dementia Trust Fund.
The money from the trust fund supports  local groups supporting younger people living with dementia and their families. This includes covering costs of venue hire, transport costs and activities which enable the groups to run.
One of these groups is Dementia Voice which is attended by Tom and Adam’s Father, Nigel. Run by Worcestershire Health and Care NHS Trust the group is held on the first Thursday of every month and provides support and a meeting place for those living with dementia at a younger age. Participants share ideas which may help others and the group is seen as a place to build friendships with people in similar situations.  
If a person’s symptoms of dementia begin before they are 65 they may be described as having ‘young-onset dementia’. Other terms used include ‘younger people with dementia’, ‘early-onset dementia or ‘working-age dementia’. There are an estimated 42, 000 younger people living with dementia in the UK which would suggest there are between 300 - 400 people living with young onset dementia in Worcestershire.
[bookmark: _GoBack]For those needing support with Young Onset Dementia there is also another group called Connection Point . This is held every second Thursday evening of the month and is a meeting for both people living with dementia at a younger age and their families. Staff from Alzheimer’s Society, Worcestershire Health and Care NHS Trust, Age UK Herefordshire and Worcestershire, Onside Advocacy, Worcestershire Association of Carers and Worcestershire Advice Network (among others) work together to provide support at this monthly meeting.
Adam Soley who took part in the bike ride said of Dementia Voice, ‘This amazing group has helped my Dad to build his confidence and become my Dad again. I wanted to help ensure that their amazing work could continue and help other people. The group has really helped my Dad and also us as a family.’
Jo Scarle, Young Onset Dementia Development Officer said, ‘We are so grateful to Adam, Tom, Jodie, Jack, Andy and Chris for raising this money for us. We will use the money to pay for the booking of venues, transport, activities and refreshments for our groups. 
If anyone would like to know more about support available to Younger People Living with Dementia in Worcestershire please contact Jo Scarle on 01562 828894 or see our website at: http://www.hacw.nhs.uk/our-services/mental-health/oamhservices/dementia/young-onset-dementia-new/ 
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